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We heard last week from Margot Whitfield who talked with us about 
her experiences which led to the establishment of Pacific 
Dermatology Limited, a DGR-accredited, Australian Not-For-Profit, 
with a mission to improve skin health in the Pacific, by supporting 
the education of specialist skin doctors. To achieve this, they have 
established the Pacific Dermatology Training Centre in Suva to 
offer post-graduate Diploma and Master’s degree courses. It is a 
partnership with Fiji Ministry of Health, Fiji National University, and 
volunteer Australian dermatologists. This transformative project has 
been funded by more than AU$1,000,000 in private donations over 
5 years. The attached link provides more information on Pacific 
Dermatology.   
https://pacificdermatology.org.au/about-us/ 

This week’s guest speaker will be Narelle Martin from Bear Cottage children’s 
hospice in Manly which provides Paediatric Palliative Care support. Please note that 
funds raised from this year’s Mosman Rotary Christmas Raffle will go to Bear 
Cottage. We encourage all our OoZoO readers to support this wonderful 

organisation by participating in our raffle. 

 

  

Rotary Club of  

Mosman Bulletin  

Vol. 61, No. 21 

November 23rd 2021 

TUESDAY 23rd November – the Club meeting will be face-to-

face at the Mosman Rowers commencing at 12.45pm.  Please 

contact Dom if you wish to have video access.  

Acknowledgement of Country 
We acknowledge the Borogegal and Cammeraigal people as the 
traditional custodians of the land on which our Club meets. We pay 
our respects to Elders past, present and emerging.  
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MORE ON THE CHRISTMAS RAFFLE! 
 
There are still some time slots where we need extra help from Club members to sell 
raffle tickets. 
 

• Fitness First on Tuesday 9th, Saturday 11th and Tuesday 16th of December. 

• Fitness First on Tuesday 2nd December (tentative) 

• Commonwealth Bank 11am to 12.30pm on Wednesday 8th. 

• Twilight markets – early slot, Thursday 9th December. 
 
Please contact Brian Owles if you can help on any of these times/locations.  
 

 

 
 
PLAY IT FORWARD SWING UPDATE 
As you know we have sponsored one of the “all ability swings” being installed in 
parks around Mosman. Here is an update from Caroline Ghatt (the co-founder of 
Play It Forward) on the success of the first swing installed - at Balmoral Beach. 
 
“We’re 3 weeks into the Play It Forward campaign with around 10 days to go.   
So far, the community (despite the rain!) has tallied up more than 70,000 swings for 
inclusion. They have absolutely smashed our original goal of 25,000 swings in 4 
weeks. It’s been absolutely incredible – and we are not done yet! 
  
In terms of PR, we’ve had some great coverage via Mosman Living, The Mosman 
Daily, Mosman Council e-letter and website pages and via local influencer Gabrielle 
Bartlett. A few of the screengrabs are below. North Shore Living will hopefully also 
run a story in one of their upcoming editions too. 
  
On social media, we are continuing to run a paid campaign which includes promotion 
of your organisation as a sponsor. Over the past 3 weeks we have reached more 
than 80,000 people and have had more than 170,000 video plays.  Thank you for 
sharing the word across your social media pages too.”  
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THANK YOU TO THE MOSMAN NEWSAGENCY 
 
Anthony Coleman and his team at the Mosman Newsagency have done a great both 
selling the Mosman Jigsaw as well as offering their services as the pick-up point for 
people who ordered and paid for their jigsaws on line. 
 
In recognition of his and his team’s support, last week President Mark Wallis 
presented Anthony with a Community Services Award. Thank you very much 
Anthony and also our thanks to all your team! 
 

 
 

 
MOSMAN JIGSAW UPDATE 
With Christmas fast approaching it is good to remember that a Mosman Jigsaw 
(double-sided with images of Mosman both in 1890 and also in 2020) would make a 
wonderful Christmas present so please talk to your family and friends.  
Meanwhile, James Humphery was advised at short notice that there was availability 
of a selling slot at Bridgepoint and leapt into action and sold another 10 jigsaws!  
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ROTARY BRANDING 
 
The Club has now updated all its apparel and badges to comply with the latest 
Rotary branding, as can be seen here by Dominique Rabu (straight from the 
catwalks of Paris??) 

 

 
 
 
 

 
A REMINDER FOR THE 2022 DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
 

The 2022 Rotary District 9685 Conference is planned to be a face to face event and 
you’re invited to join DGE Lindsay and Tania for an exciting event ‘Navigating 
Change’. 

For the first time in three years Rotarians will come together to celebrate how we 
Serve to Change Lives. Members were surveyed and the feedback influenced the 
decision to meet closer to home, for one day only. Many sites were researched and 
Plenary sessions will be held at West HQ, Rooty Hill on Saturday 19 March 2022. It’s 
time to celebrate the amazing projects undertaken by your clubs, delivering life 
changing humanitarian service. The gala dinner will be on Friday 18th March – 
Bollywood style. 

Your OoZoO editor registered today and noted that given the number of clubs and 
members in our District there were not a large number of places left so the 
recommendation is book now to avoid disappointment (and also to take advantage of 
the lower price for bookings prior made prior to December). 

Here is the booking link:  https://navigatingchange2022.wordpress.com/ 
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PRESENTATIONS FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

At the Club meeting last Tuesday, District Governor Lindsay May made a number of 
presentations (which had previously not been able to happen due to COVID). 
 

Mark Wallis was presented with his 
President’s Pin for 2021-2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On behalf of the Club, Public Image Director 
Clare Stockdale was presented with the District 
Golden Quill Award for 2020-2021 which 
recognises all the activities which promote the 
image of our Club within the local community. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

Also on behalf of the Club, Past President 
(and OoZoO editor) Richard Vahtrick was 
presented with the District Public Relations 
Award for 2020-2021 for keeping members 
and friends of Mosman Rotary informed 
about happenings within the Club. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

23rd November – Narelle Martin – Bear Cottage, Paediatric 

Palliative Care 

30th November – Jane Jeffes – 2021 Multicultural 
Communications Award Winner 

7th December – Annual General Meeting, Rotary Club of 

Mosman. 

 
 
The Rotary Club of Mosman wishes to thank Kennard’s Storage 
Artarmon for their generous on-going support in providing storage 
for our Club. 

 
Board members  

President: Mark Wallis 
President Elect: James Humphery, Treasurer: Sandy Godfrey, 

Club Service: James Humphery, Secretary: Graeme Robinson+Dom Rabu, 
International Service: Martin Fallows, Youth: Halyna Koscharsky 

Community Service: Liz Alderson, Vocational: Di McKenzie, 
Membership and Fund Raising : Mark Alderson, Public Image: Clare 

Stockdale, Sergeant at Arms: Barry Starr, Immediate Past President and 
Foundation Chair: Richard Vahtrick. 

 
Speaker Coordinator: Ruth Thompson 
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